it. Leo's Bulletin 6.19.16

PRO-LIFE REFLECTION:

The prohibition of murder is mentioned first by Jesus when He refers to the commandments in answer to the rich young man's question about how to reach eternal life. Taking one's neighbor's life is the most direct contradiction to the love of that neighbor and the blessing God wants us to enjoy, the foundation of which is life.

SEMINARIAN SCHOLARSHIP GOLF TOURNAMENT

The second annual golf tournament hosted by the Catholic Foundation as a fund raiser for our seminarian fund will be held Monday, July 18, at 12:00 noon at Prairie West Golf Course in Mandan. The registration fee of \$125 covers golf, cart, lunch, dinner, drinks and various awards. Register at www.CatholicFoundationDOB.com. Registration deadline is July 15. Contact Eve Mercer at 701-204-7229 or emercer@BismarckDiocese.com for more information.

THIRST CONFERENCE

Who do you know who is thirsting? Join us October 28-30 at the Bismarck Event Center for THIRST 2016. This exciting and free event has something for all ages and backgrounds. Featured guests include: Edwin Cardinal O'Brien, Dr. Ray Guarendi, Audrey Assad, Leah Darrow, Fr. Dwight Longenecker, Cat.Chat, and others. Come and gather with others from around the diocese and region to rediscover the depths of God's love in this Jubilee Year of Mercy. Register at www.bismarckdiocese.com/thirst2016.

THE 27TH ANNUAL BISHOP RYAN FOUNDATION GOLF SCRAMBLE

will be held Monday, June 20, at 1:00 pm at the Vardon Golf Club. Four-person teams made up of A, B, C, D and E players, ages 18 and older, are invited to golf in this selectball, scramble-style tournament. (Single entrants will be assigned to teams.) The tournament is limited to 144 golfers, and prizes will be awarded for the top five teams. The golfer's entry fee is \$150/player, which includes cart, brats on the course, and the annual BRCSF Steak Fry following the scramble. Everyone is invited to join the golfers for the Steak Fry; tickets are \$25/person. For more information, please call Jim at 838-3377.

A Prayer for Travelers

Please say a prayer as the students from the Catholic Schools in our Diocese, as well as Fr. Nelson, and Fr. Krebs embark on their pilgrimage to Rome.

"Lord, be our guide and our protector on the journey we are about to take.

Watch over us. Protect us from accidents. Keep us free from harm to body and soul. Lord, support us with Your grace when we are tired. Help us be patient in any trouble which may come our way. Keep us always mindful of Your presence and love. Amen."

Knights Corner

Happy Father's Day. May you all have a blessed day!

Summer starts on Monday, so start it right and join the Knights of Columbus. Call Steve 818-8819 if interested.

Mass Intentions

IVIG55 IIICCITCIOTIS		
Mon 6.20	8:00AM 8:30 AM	No Communion Service Adoration
Tues 6.21	8:AM	+Balzar Stach
Wed 6.22	8:AM	Randy & Bev Thom
Thur 6.23	8:AM	Bonnie McClain
Fri. 6.24	8AM	Randy & Bev Thom
Sat. 6.25	4PM	Harold & Elaine Wald
Sun. 6.26	8AM 930AM 11AM 7PM	St. Leo's Parishioners +Hope Gelting Duane&Catherine Selfors +Bob Wald

Weekly Collection

weekly Collection				
Yearly Budget	\$623,749.63			
YTD	\$396,535.69			
May Goal	\$51,000.00			
MTD Collected	<u>12,500.00</u>			
<u>Collections:</u> J	<u>une 12 2016</u>			
Adult	8169.38			
Children	10.16			
<u>Loose</u>	1307.41			
Total	12030.89			
Rest. Loan	\$739,123.79			

Staff

Pastor: Fr. Justin Waltz

PV: Fr. Jadyn Nelson			
Deacon: Lloyd Krueger			
Finance Mngr: Brian Rodgers			
Business Mngr: Sarah Perry			
DRE: Carmela Seright			
Maintenance: George Bohl			
Maintenance: Jack Gelting			
House Keeper: Julie Petras			
Choir: William Schilling			

Website: stleosminot.org

Bishop Ryan

BRCSF Golf Scramble: The 27th annual Bishop Ryan Foundation Golf Scramble will be held Monday, June 20th, at 1:00pm at the Vardon Golf Club. Four-person teams made up of A, B, C, D and E players, ages 18 and older, are invited to golf in this select-ball, scramble-style tournament. (Single entrants will be assigned to teams.) The tournament is limited to 144 golfers and prizes will be awarded for the top five teams. The golfer's entry fee is \$150/player, which includes cart, brats on the course, and the annual BRCSF Steak Fry following the scramble. Everyone is invited to join the golfers for the Steak Fry; tickets are \$25/person. For more information, please call Jim at 838-3377.

Register Now for the 2016-17 School Year at Bishop Ryan! Registration is now open for students in Preschool through High School at Bishop Ryan Catholic School. Preschool openings include half-day classes (morning or afternoon) that meet two days, three days or five days each week, or a full-day, five-day class. (Preschool registration is age dependent and classes are filled on a first-come, first-served basis.) Students who will be entering Grades K-12 are also invited to register. For more information or to receive a registration packet, please call Jaimie at 838-3355.

Lot-O-Dough Calendar Winners: June 6 – 12, 2016 \$25 - Christine Nelson, Patrick Murphy, Dave Lehner, Lisa Jundt, Beaty Schell, Patrick Bailey, Marshall Morgan, MaryAnn Vollmer, all of Minot, Braylee Shatley of CO, Pat Lesmeister of Surrey, \$100 – Butch Rexine of Minot, \$200 – Bill Demars of Minot. Congratulations to all the winners!

<u>Remember to use Scrip</u> to pay for all of your purchases for gardening, home improvements, groceries, gas, household items, dining out, or as gifts. Scrip is available after the weekend Masses, at the Bishop Ryan Business Office and the parish offices at Our Lady of Grace, Little Flower & St. John's. Using Scrip helps support Bishop Ryan and school families.



Thank You To Our Sponsors Who Supported the CCD



Office # 701-838-1026

Email: church.stleos@midconetwork.com

Website: stleosminot.org